
YEAR      -     1960 

 
As we’ve seen from Ray’s memories of the early years Oatley West fostered sport and 

exercise throughout the area. 

All Saints Church of England Oatley West Boys Club competed for the David Bradford 

Perpetual Memorial Cup each year in Gymnastics, Physical Culture, Basketball, Cricket, 

Tennis, Football and Wrestling. 

 

The Members of the 1960 Soccer Team consisted of: 

 

Graham Mckenzie Secretary 

J.P.Fisher  Organiser and Instructor 

G. Simes, P. Rayment, K. Free, R. Jones, M. Evans, Ken Van Epen, P. Newbold, R. 

Small, B. Whitcombe (Captain) H. Reeder, K. Packenham, J. Lawler, P. Stroh, R. Dever, 

W. Gorman, D. Wyborn, J. Piper, I. Reeder. 

 

In 1960 the Mckenzie’s, the late Gordon (MAC) and son Graham, revived soccer in the 

area, Introducing an Under 12’s team to the All Saints Boys Club. 

Many were out of there age group. There welcome to competition Soccer came at a 10 Nil 

defeat and a 12 Nil defeat. Thankfully the boys were not deterred and came back to see 

All Saints more than hold there own in the years to come.   

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR      -     1961 - 62 
 

 

 

These are two mystery years as there are no records available. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR      -     1963 
 

As in the above all I can tell you is, 

 

President   W. Bell 

Treasurer   C. Free  

 

___________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR      -     1964 

 
President   W. Bell 

Treasurer   C. Free 

 

Our second Premiership Team: Under 8 “C” Division 

 

1964, Hurstville Council approved our first set of lights for night training. 

 

 

YEAR      -     1965 



 

President:   B. Gorman 

Vice President:  R. Bowen & G. Birkett 

Secretary:   G. McKenzie 

Treasurer:   C. Free 

 

1965 saw our 3
rd

 & 4
th

 Premiership teams. 

   Under 9 –   “A” Division 

   Under 10 – “B” Division 

 

On 29
th

 July 1965 Mr Dalton donated a shield to the club. Still today it shows all of our 

Premiership Winning Sides. 

 

On 26
th

 August 1965, It was moved and carried that our U8’s of 1964 and our First 

Premiership of 1946 be put on the Dalton Shield. 

 

 

 

___________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR      -     1966 
 

President:   B. Gorman 

Vice President:  R. Bowen & J. O’Sullivan 

Secretary:   G. McKenzie 

Treasurer:   C. Free 

 

1966 gave us our 5
th

 and 6
th

 Premiership winning sides with the 

 U10 – “A” Division 

     U 9  -  “C” Division 

 

4
th

 March 1966, Mr Noel Symonds offered a trophy to the club. It was resolved that the 

trophy be awarded to the team with the highest points figure. This such figure to be 

determined by Goals scored and Goals against. In the event of a tie a count back would 

decide the winner. 

 

1966 we also saw the first Constitution & By-Laws introduced. 

 

Special guest presenter at the Presentation Night was Mr John Warren. 

 

Did you know that in 1966 the Church’s competition had 24 All Age Division’s and 48 

Junior Division’s. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

YEAR      -     1967 

 



President:   B. Gorman 

Vice President:  K. Philps & Mr McGinely 

Secretary:   A. Ingrey 

Treasurer:   C. Free 

 

1967 gave us our 7
th

 and 8
th

 Prenierships. 

    All Age 2
nd

 grade – 7
th

 Division 

    Under 12 – “C” Division 

 

When John (JC) Comrie came to the club from Canterbury, he brought with him a famous 

soccer player, who was always available to help out on Presentation Nights, Mr John 

Warren. 

In 1967 John Warren wrote a column in the local paper, This was part of it, 

The article was based around the Canterbury side that JC was a Selector, Trainer and 

Player. He also added, “ASOW, one of the most progressive clubs in the area, built its All 

Age team around JC”. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR      -     1968 

 
President:   B. Gorman 

Vice President:  K. Philps & H. Batchelor 

Secretary:   A. Ingrey 

Treasurer:   C. Free 

 

1968 gave us our 9
th

 Premiership and it was our 1
st
 All Age B Grade, 6 A Side Comp. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR      -     1969 

 

President:   B. Gorman 

Vice President:  K. Philps & H. Batchelor 

Secretary:   C. Free 

Treasurer   W. Curaton 

 

Our 10th Premiership and our first Knock Out winner, The Under 13’s 

 

Fees for 1969 were, Old Members $1.00 

           New Members $1.50 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR      -     1970 

 



President:   B. Gorman 

Vice President:  H, Batchelor & R. Louis 

Secretary:   C. Free 

Treasurer:   A. Ingrey 

 

Our 11
th

 winning team was our All Age 4
th

 Division Side. 

 

Mr B. Gorman resigned as our President due to his election as President of the Protestant 

Church’s Soccer Football Association. 

Mr H. Batchelor was elected President and Mr K. Philps was elected Vice President. 

 

6
th

 August 1970, Mr A. Ingrey resigned as Treasurer due to an Overseas Posting. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR      -     1971 
 

             8 Juniors + 2 All Age 

             We did run a 35’s  

             And a Ladies in the 

             Six a Side Comp. 

         

President:      H. Batchelor  
Vice President:     R. Louis and B. Powell 
Secretary:      C. Free 
Treasurer:      J. McGruer (Jnr) 
 

Our 12
th

 + 13
th

 +14
th

 Competition Winners: 

 

3 Competition Winners    U8’s 3
rd

 District / U10 B  /  U15 C   

 

 

This Year the Klinker Family donated a Shield, Known as the Klinker Shield. 

It was and to this day is awarded to one of the All age teams and based on a points system 

throughout the year. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

YEAR - 1972 

 
                9 Juniors + 3 All Age 

 



President:   H. Batchelor 

Vice President:  R. Louis and B. Powell 

Secretary:   C. Free 

Treasurer:   J. McGruer (Junior) / Warwick Lord (Took over in July). 

 

Our 15
th

 and 16
th

 Competition Winners:  

 

1 Competition WinnerU8A   

1 Knockout Winner U8 

 

Runners Up:   5
th

 Division All Age 

    U8G 

 

 

In 1972 the Churches Association introduced two substitutes. 

Subs were not accounted for previously 

Mr McGrewan resigned as Treasurer due to moving in May 31 1972. 

 

 

___________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR - 1973 

 
               8 Juniors + 4 All Age 

  
President:   B. Powell 

Vice President:  Mrs B. Klinker and M. Owen 

Secretary:   C. Free 

Treasurer:   W. Lord 

 
Our 17

th
 + 18

th
 + 19

th
 Competition Winners:  

 
2 Competition Winners:  U12 D / 25

th
 Div All Age  

1 Knockout Winner: U9 

 
Runners Up:   17

th
 Div All Age 

    All Age 1 in Knockout 

    U8 + U9 + U10 in Six a Side 

 

Life Member this year:  Mr Col Free. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR -  1974 

                                                                        
               8 Juniors + 2 All Age     

 



President:       B. Powell 

Vice President:       Mrs B. Klinker and M. Owen 

Secretary:       M. Owen 

Treasurer:            W. Lord 

 

NO WINNERS: 

  

Runners Up:         All Age 2
nd

 Div Raahauge Cup 

    U11 B 

    U8 G 

  

Life Member this Year: Mr John (JC) Comrie. 

 

January 1974 It was resolved that game badges be 

introduced. 

A count back of twenty games post 1974 be awarded to registered players. 

 

There were 28 x 100 and 7 x 200 games badges awarded. 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Year Mr Bob Beath  donated a Trophy.(Known as the Bob Beath Trophy)  

It was decided that it be awarded to a person who had contributed the most to the club 

during the season. Executive to decide the winner. 

 

 

 
 

 

YEAR - 1975 

 
                 8 Juniors + 3 All Age  

                 

President:   R. Johnston 

Vice President:  C. Free and B. Powell 

Secretary:   M. Owen 

Treasurer:   W. Lord 

Minutes Secretary:  D. Trewartha  



 

Our 20
th

, 21
st
, 22

nd
,23

rd
 and 24

th
 Competition Winners: 

 

3 Competition Winners 2
nd

 Division All Age      

   U12 District 3       

  U11 District 1 

1 Knockout Winner U11  

1 Six a Side Winner All Age B Division 

 

Before 1975 the Symonds Shield was awarded to the team, Junior and All Age, with the 

best goal average.  

As of 1975 it would be changed and presented to a Junior Team , including Under 16’s,  

receiving the most points under the same rules as the Klinker Shield. 

 

Registration Fees this year were: Juniors $6.00 and Seniors $12.00 

A pair of socks cost you the huge price of $1.50.  

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR - 1976 
 

                 7 Juniors + 4 All Age 

           
President:   R. Johnston 

Vice President:  C. Free, H. Powell and A. Davis 

Secretary:   A. Ingray 

Treasurer:   W. Lord 

 

Our 25
th

, 26
th

 and 27
th

 Competition Winners 

 

2 Competition Winner: U11 District 3  and U7 District 2   

1 Knockout Winner:             U7    

 

Registration fees for the year had to increase, now Juniors $8.00 and Seniors $15.00 

Socks still remained at $1.50 a pair. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

YEAR - 1977 
 

                 9 Juniors + 3 All Age 

 

President:                       R. Johnston 

Vice President:               Mrs B. Klinker and  C. Free 

Secretary:                      B. Langworthy 

Treasurer:                      W. Lord 

 
Our 28

th
, 29

th
, 30

th
 and 31

st
 Competition Winners 

  
2 Competition Winners: U8  District 4 +  Raahague Cup 3

rd
 Division 1

st
 Grade 



1 Knockout Winner:  U8 
1 Six a Side Winner:  U8 
  
 

In 1977 the Mighty Eights emerged. These boys were unbeaten in 3 competitions, the 

Main Competition,  Knockout and six a side. 

They played 18 competition games and 6 knockout games to amass an amazing 144 goals. 

They took out the Symons Shield with a massive 214 points. 

 

We also had other outstanding efforts with our 16’s, as Runner’s Up in the Main 

Competition and the Knockout.  

 
It was with great sorrow that we lost one of our all age players, Peter Gorman, in 

a drowning accident. The Gorman family were greatly respected within the club and  

Peter’s loss was marked at the beginning of the 1978 season with a minute silence at  

the beginning of the All Age Matches. 

 

Referees and lines people are a must in our game and there work is so much appreciated 

by all at ASOW, but this referee was not of much help on this day. 

 

It was 16
th

 July 1977 – the team was our Raahague Cup 3
rd

 Division Squad. 

Before the commencement of the first match, the referee advised both teams that if there 

was any trouble with the spectators, then he would immediately send off the first player 

he saw from the offended side. 

( I don’t think that was in the Rule Book) 

 

As there were no linesmen available on the day the two clubs had to supply them. Shortly 

after kick off the referee was advised, by the linesman, that there were a number of 

spectators behind the goals and ask the referee if they could be moved. The linesman was 

told by the referee to shut up. 

(I don’t think this was in the referee’s handbook either) 

 

This year sow a new up and coming Social Secretary born. 

This is a sample of his handy work. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“ A SEAFOOD NIGHT” 

 

You Embark:   On Saturday 16
th

 of April 

Drop Your Anchor:  At 7.30pm 

Take A Plate: At the Captain’s table where the catch to fill your 

platter or your net will include: 

Succulent Oysters…….Crisp Crustaceans (Prawns at Least) and the Main Course Pisces – 

Palate – Pleasing’, grilled Snapper. 

 

Fore and Aft of course you’ll be burleyed with all the extra trimmings you may angle 

for, anything you can sink of to wet your appetite. You’ll flounder through a choice  

of wines and softer refreshments – oar, if you fish, beer and spirits can be made 

available. 

For this Gay and hearty - $12 bait will catch tickets for two on any of these lines. 

 



If you don’t want to be thrown back, cast a line early – the function is at a private home 

and numbers are strictly limited. We are breamful of inquiries and flatheads who weight 

too long will find the tickets have run out, finished, in fact they’ve haddock.  

 

You’re probably hooked if you red this far, but don’t let this one get away while you 

flounder – our sole purpose is your pleasure but we must have all catch in by the 9
th

 April 

for catering – Shell out early 

 

Now there’s a piece of advertising that you could not refuse. 

Oh, by the way, this was composed by our very own Life Member and long time 

committee member Mr Alan (AC) Comrie. 

 

_______________________________________________________________ 

 

 

YEAR – 1978 
  
    11 Juniors + 4 All Age 

   
President:                                     D. Johnston 

Vice President:                            Mrs B. Klinker and C. Free  

Secretary:                                    B.Langworthy 

Treasurer:                                    W.Lord 

 
Our 32

nd
, 33

rd
, 34

th
, 35

th
, 36

th
, and 37th Competition Winners. 

 
2 Competition Winners:               U9 Div 4 + U12 Div 4  

2 Knockout Winners:                   U9 + U13 

1 Six a Side Winner:                    U9 

   
Runners Up:                                     U7’a + U8 + U12 + U14 

  
Life Members for this year were: Mr Dick  Johnston and Mr Warwick Lord.  

 
The Under 14’s received the Sportsman Award from the Churches Association. 

 

This year saw our mighty 8’s from last year immerge as the mighty nines taking  

out another 3 competitions. 

In 3 years these boys have taken out 8 competitions. This year they didn’t lose a 

match and scored 110 goals and only 1 goal against them. 

 

It was of great pleasure to have the Attorney General and Member for Georges River, 

Mr Frank Walker attend and present trophies at our Presentation Day at Oatley Park. 

 

1978 began the start of the club service awards. 

It was proposed that 5 consecutive years of service on the committee or Manager or   

Coach, be awarded a club service badge. 

Eight members received this award this year. 

 

The 1978 Fee’s were a tad lower than modern days, being set at,  

Juniors $8.00andSeniors at $15.00 

 

   ___________________________________________________________________ 



 

YEAR  -  1979 
 
          9 Juniors + 2 All Age  

 
President:                                  D. Johnston 

Senior VP:                           C. Free 

Junior VP:                           Mrs B. Klinker  

Secretary:                                 B. Langworthy 

Treasurer:                                 W. Lord 
 
Our 38

th
 and 39

th
 Competition Winners: 

 

1 Competition Winner: U9 Division 1 

1 Six a Side Winner: U10 

 

Life Member Mrs Beatie Klinker 

 
The under 9 – Division 1 went through the season undefeated with only 4 goals 

scored against them. 

Our mighty 9’s from last year moved into the under 10’s A grade. 

They missed a competition win and lost the final of the knockout but 

were triumphant in the 6 a side. That’s 9 competitions in 4 years. A great 

effort lads. 

 

The Dalton Shield which records premiership wins has another 2 badges which takes 

the tally to 39. Not bad for 20 years of soccer. 

 

May 19
th

 1979 was a day to remember when our teams returned, after a break of 10  

Years, back to Oatley Park, as our home ground. 

Our 8B team had the pleasure of the first game and was rewarded with an 11 – Nil win.  

A good start to a new era. 

 

 

We also had another member of our club pass away. Mr Gordan Mckenzie was a great  

Supporter of ASOW. Gordan was one of the original 1946 members.    

 

YEAR – 1980 
                                                      7 Juniors 

                                                                       3 All Age  

     

                              1980  :   The start of our 21
st
 Year 

 

 
President: Dick Johnston 

Senior President: Col Free 

Junior President: Mrs Beatie Klinker 

Secretary: Barry Langsworthy 

Treasurer: Warwick Lord 

 
Our 40

th
 and 41

st
 Competition Winners. 

 
Winners: 10

th
 Division Raahager Cup Reserves. 



Runners Up: 5
th

 Division / All Age 

Under 9 A 

Under 9 B 

15 years 

  

 

Anniversary Party held at Lyndal Lodge 17
th

 May 1980. 
 

Special Guests: Mayor of Hurstville: Mr Gary Punch. 

   Attorney General: Mr Frank Walker. 

The advertising layout. 

 
 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 

YEAR  -  1981 

 
                                                                              7 Juniors   
         3 All age 

 

President:    Ted Hayward 

Junior President:   Dick Johnston 

Senior President:   Alan Comrie 

Secretary:    Barry Langworthy 

Treasurer:    Warwick Lord 

 

Life Member:   Max Owen 

 

42
nd

 and 43
rd

 Competition Winners. 

 
Winners: Under 16 Division 2 

 Under 7 Division 3 

 

Runners Up: Under 16  - KO 
1

st
 AAA  - 6 a side 

 

1981 was the start of our weekly newsletter 

 

Since 1972 Warwick Lord has been Treasurer and unfortunately will retire. 

 

Canteen prices back in 1981 are a major difference compared to current days. 

 

 Steak Sandwich 80 cents 

 Sausage Sandwich 30 cents 

 Drinks   30 cents / can 



 Chips   25 cent / packet 

 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR - 1982 

 
         6 Juniors 

        3 All Age 

 
President:    Ted Hayward 

Senior President:   A. Comrie 

Junior President:   D. Johnston 

Secretary:    Bob Klinker 

Treasurer:    B. Langworthy 

 

Unfortunately there were no winners for this year. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR  -  1983 

 
                                                                                             7 Juniors 

         3 All Age 

 
President:    G. Johnston 

Senior President:   A. Comrie 

Junior President:   D. Johnston 

Secretary:    Bob Klinker 

Treasurer:    B. Langworthy 

 

Our 44
th

  Competition Winner. 

     
Winners - AA – Reserves Raahauge Cup 2

nd
 Division  

    

 

YEAR - 1984 

 
         7 Juniors 

        3 All Age 

 
President:    G. Johnston 

Senior President:   P. Beckett 

Junior President:   B. Langworthy 

Secretary:    R. Klinker 

Treasurer:    B. Heaton 

 

45
th

 and 46
th

 Competition Winners. 

 

Winners:    Under 7 Mini Comp 

     All Age 2 Raahauge Cup  Reserve Grade 

 



_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

    

   YEAR - 1985 

 
         5 Juniors 

        3 All Age 

 

President:    G. Johnston 

Senior Vice President:  P. Beckett 

Junior Vice President:   A. Comrie 

Secretary:    R Klinker 

Treasurer:    B. Heaton 

 
Winners    0 

Runners up:    Under 11 & AAA Reserves: 

 
Life Members:   Barry Langworthy -   Bob Klinker 

 
JC Retired as AAA Coach 

 

1985 started our first year of well mature and blended ports. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This first year of bottling was dedicated to one of our most respected members and a Life 

member, Mr John (JC) Comrie  

Labelled : The J.C. 1985 Port 

         Blended 

       For Roasting. 



 
_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR - 1986 

 
6 Junior 

3 Senior 

 
President:   R. Klinker 

Senior Vice President: Barry Morris 

Junior Vice President:  B. Heaton 

Secretary:   A. Comrie 

Treasurer:   G. Johnston 

 
47

th
 and 48

th
 Competition Winners. 

 
Winners:                      All Age Raahague Cup 7

th
 Division Reserves 

                                   All Age B. Grade  KO  score   2-1 

First ever All Age KO against Kingsgrove YMCA. A Hard fought game that went into 

extra time. We played 5 out of 6 games into extra time during the KO Competition. 
 
Life Members              A. Comrie and G Johnston 

 

Introduction of Club Coach.     Bob Klinker 

 

The start towards the St.George District 

 

Our second year of Port Bottling was dedicated to our Raahager Cup Winning sides. 



        
 

 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

YEAR - 1987 

 
 Juniors  5 

 Adults  3  
 

President:    R. Klinker 

Secretary:    A. Comrie 

Assistant Secretary:   I. Moy 

Vice President:   K. Pavey 

Treasurer:    J. Voss 

 

49
th

 Competition Winner 

 

Winner     All Age A  Six A Side 

 
Life Member:   John Klinker 

 

Mr Dick Johnson passed away on 22
nd

 May 1987. His involvement in the club goes back 

some 20 years. We also had Mr B. Gorman pass away in February this year. 

 

Introduction of the Dick Johnson Memorial Trophy. Awarded to Junior Players on a 

Points System. 

 
 

 

Our third year of bottling was dedicated to our Super Six: 

 



 
 

St. George: We needed to improve on numbers to get into the Association. Also 

needed to have canteen at Oatley Park. We looked at the last 3 years registration to 

entice players back. 

 

___________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR      -      1988 

 
       Juniors  4 

              Adults  2 

 

President:   B. Klinker 

Vice President:  K. Pavey 

Secretary:   A. Comrie 

Assistant Secretary:  I. Moy 

Treasurer:   B. Heaton 

 

No Winners this year. But we did come 4
th

 in the Club Championship.  

 

Life Member: Keith “Buddah” Pavey  

 

“1988 started a new era for ASOW” 

It was our bicentenary year and also the beginning of our insertion into the St. George 

Association. 

 

 

 

 

Our 4
th

 year of Bottling was Dedicated to a New Era. 



 
 

 

 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

YEAR      -      1989 
 

Junior 5 
Adults  3 

 
President:    K. Pavey 

Vice President:   B. Klinkell 

Secretary:    A. Comrir 

Assistant Secretary:   P. Beckett 

Treasurer:    B. Heaton 

Registrar:    B. Klinker 

 

A stormy year plagued by rain for most part. The competition started 4 weeks late due to 

rain. We were reduced to one round only 1
st
 past the post. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A year of no play, so we celibrated with a fine old port. 

 



  
  

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR - 1990 

 
WINNERS  0 

Junior -  6 

Adults -  2 

 
President:    K. Pavry 

Vice President:   B. Klinker 

Assistant Secretary:   G. Coleman 

Secretary:    P. Beckett 

Treasurer:    B. Heaton 

Registrar:    A. Comrir 

 

Introduction of a tent as Canteen. 

 

 

 

YEAR  - 1991 

 



Junior -  8 

Adult  -  3 

 

WINNERS 0 

 
President:    K. Pavry 

Vice President:   B. Klinker 

Secretary:    P. Beckett 

Assistant Secretary:   G. Coleman 

Treasurer:    B. Heaton 

Register:    A. Comrie 

 

9D  - 4
th

 

10B   - 8
th

 

11C  - 8
th

 

AA 11  - 5
th

 

Reserve - 7
th

 

AAC  - 6
th

 

___________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR - 1992 

 
Junior - 

Adults -  3 

 

WINNERS 0 
 

President: 

Vice President: 

Secretary: 

Treasurer: 

Registrar: 

 
Final standings for this year. 

9C  -     5  9D  - 5 

10C  -   2   11C  - 2 

12C  -  5  AA1   -  10 

Reserve  -  10    AAC   -  9 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

YEAR - 1993 

 



Junior  13 

Adults  2  

 

President:    Tony Pearson 

Vice President:   Bob Klinker 

Secretary:    P. Beckett 

Treasurer:    B. Rees 

Registrar:    M. Davison 

 

Our 50
th

 Comp winner.   9B 

 

Life Member Number 15 – Ron Klinker & Paul Beckett 

 

Bob Klinker retiring from all positions at the end of 1993. (Or did he) 

 

Final positions for the season: 

9B  - 1  9C  - 9 

10C  - 4  10D  - 3 

11B  - 6  12B  - 5 

13B  - 4  AA1  - 10 

AA Reserves - 9 

 

We also had the mini comps. 

6C / 7C / 7D / 8B / 8D / 8E      
 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

YEAR - 1994 

 
Junior - 14 

Senior - 5 

 
President:    M. Davidson 

Secretary:    P. Beckett 

Vice President:   R. Klinker 

Treasurer:    B. Rees 

Registrar:    M. Davison 

 

Our 51
st
 / 52

nd
 and 53

rd
 winners 

 

Winners 9D - 12C - 13B 

Runner Up 14b – PPL Reserve 

 

Life Members: Denis Wood, Bruce Heaton and John Klinker Junior 

 

Introduction of our 1
st
 PPL squad. The young chaps came over from Hurstville RSL and 

performed well for there first year in the Oatley colours. 

 

 In 1992 quotes were obtained for the erection of new steel poles and flood 

lighting’s to increase the illumination of Oatley Park. 



 In July 1993 we sent a letter to Hurstville Council regarding the capital assistance 

programme application for Grant. 

 January 1994 we received a letter from Terry Griffiths MP for Georges River, 

advising us that the Hon Chris Downy MP and current Minister for sport, 

recreation and racing had approved our grant for floodlighting of Oatley Park. 

Approval of $4000 was granted. 

 In February 1994 we obtained an official quote from TLE. 

 They came in at $28696-00 for 4 steel poles and lights on the park  

 March 1994 we obtained a quote for Sydney Electricity. 

 They came in at  

$22800-00 for 2 Poles with 6  2000 watts lights on each 

$22500-00 for 2 Poles with 8  2000 watts lights on each. 

$19500-00 for 2 Poles with 4 2000 watts lights on each. 

$18400-00 for 1 Pole with 6 2000 watts lights on each. 

 

 April 1994 we asked St George Association for a loan but it was declined. 

 We had obtained Government Grant ($4000) Council would match ($4000) and 

over $4000 that the club had raised over a few years. 

 The 29
th

 April we asked Hurstville Council if they would come up with the 

extra cash grant of $4000, we ASOW $7250, Council $7250 

 June 2
nd

 received a letter approving our request. Grant was signed over to 

council and they looked after payment to Sydney Electricity. We were on the 

way. 

 2003 - Due to orange, light poles were pulled down by council. We 

asked for our investment to be refunded, it was approved.   

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR - 1995 

 
Players:  

Junior  164       Juniors  14 

Senior  67       Adults     4 

  
President:    Micheal Davison 

Vice President    R. Klinker 

Secretary:    Christine Davison 

Treasurer    B. Rees 

Registrar 

 

Our 54
th

 and 55
th

 WINNERS:  9c   & 12b 

A.S. Tanner Shield    (Premier League aggregate) 

 

9C - 1 12B - 1 PPL - 4 

9D - 3 12C - 6 PPL Reserve - 1 (Lost in the finals) 

10B - 5 14C - 3 AA1 - 6 

10C - 2 15B - 4 AA Reserve- 6 

11C - 4 16B - 3 AA3 - 10  AA4  -  10 

       

YEAR - 1996 
 

Junior - 9 

Senior - 5 



 
Our 56

th
 Winner :  PPL Reserve 

Runners up:    10B 

 
President:    M. Davison 

Vice President:   B. Klinker 

Secretary:    C. Davison 

Treasurer:    B. Rees 

Registrar:    P. Walters 

 

 During 1996 a canteen was added to the existing toilet block at Oatley Park. 

 I must say the previous canteen managers would have loved to have a brick 

structure instead of a stall, a tent and caravan. 

 

Overall placings for the year. 

9C - 9 17A - 6 

10C - 5 PPL1 - 5 

10B - 1 PPLR - 2 

12C - 6 AA1 - 8 

13A - 6 Reserve- 10 

15B -  7 O’35’s 2 8  

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

YEAR - 1997 

 
Junior -  11 

Adult -    4 

 
Our 57

th
 and 58

th
 Winners:  16B -   PPL Reserves + AS Tanner Shield 

Runners up  –   12C 

 
President:    A. Comrie 

Secretary:    Rick Benitez   

Vice President:   K. Davey 

Treasurer:    B. Rees 

Registrar:    Pam Walters 

 

Official Canteen Opening - 17
th

 May 1997 

 

9D - 8 14A - 5 AAA - 11 

11A - 8 16B - 3 AAA Reserve- 10 

11C - 7 PPL1 - 1  

12C - 2 PPL Reserve- 2 

13C - 6 

 

 

YEAR  - 1998 

 
Junior  -  14 

Adult  -    5 

 



President:    A. Comrir 

Secretary:    Rick Benitez 

Treasurer:    B. Rees 

Registrar:    Pam Walters 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR - 1999 

 
Junior  -  14 

Adult   -   5 

President:      

Secretary:        

Vice President:     

Treasurer:      

Registrar:  
 
Our 59

th
 / 60

th
 and 61

st
 Winners:   9C  /  13B  /  19A 

 

Association Club Championship Shield 

Association (PL Aggregate Points) A.S. Tanner Shield 

 
PPL - CLUB CHAMPIONS 
 

Runners up : 16A  and   PPL  1
st
 Grade  

 
_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR - 2000 

 
Junior   -  16 

Senior  -    6 

 
President:    Julie Attiwill 

Vice President:    

Secretary:    Karen Slowgrove 

Associate Secretary: 

Treasurer:    Brian Rees 

Registrar:    Pam Walters 

 

PL - CLUB CHAMPIONS 

 
2000 - Saw the John Comrie Award born 

 

Due to Johns many years of service to the club this award was born and goes on a 3-2-1 

points system for the All Age Teams. 

 

 

 

YEAR - 2001 

 



Junior   -  17 

Senior  -   6 

 
President:    B. Klinker 

Vice President:   Kerry Mournehis 

Secretary:    Lyn Cooper 

Treasurer:    Brian Rees 

Registrar:    A. Comrie 

 

Our 62
nd

 / 63
rd

 / 64
th

 and 65
th

 Winners: 16 Girls / PPL Reserves / PPL Firsts and 9C  

 

PPL - CLUB CHAMPIONS 

 

2001 brought over 40 years of player game records to a halt. Instead it was carried that 

records be kept on people with 5, 10, 15 years service with the club, be acknowledged. 

We also had the introduction of the Greg Clarkson Trophy. Greg was a coach of our early 

PPL side and agreed to coach one of our early woman’s teams. He donated the trophy to 

be awarded to our best women player of the year. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

YEAR  - 2002 

 
Junior   -  18 

Senior  -    8 
 
President:    B. Klinker 

Vice President:   Kerry Mournehis 

Secretary:    John Roche 

Treasurer:    B. Rees 

Registrar:    Bernie Mulheron 

 

LIFE - STUART COLLINS / SHANE BRASCH 

 

Our 66
th

 and 67
th

 Winners:   10B / PPL 1 

Runners Up:     9B  / AAA1 

 

28
th

 January 2002  

Council decided to pull down the 18m high steel light poles that ASOW had to invest our 

members money into. The reason was that Hutchinson Communications was going to 

place a Mobile Phone Tower on top of one. Community was against this move and 

lobbied to stop it happening. The Community fought and won. Our concern was that no 

discussion was entered into by council to ASOW or St. George Association. 

Once Hutchinson was defeated the council informed ASOW that the poles had been 

relocated to another field and we would be compensated with 11 Foot Wooden Poles, 

NOT HAPPY. 

 

 

 

 

YEAR - 2003 

 
Juniors 

Seniors 



 
President:    R. Klinker 

Vice President:   Kerry Mournehis 

Treasurer:    B. Rees 

Secretary:    Philippe Donnadieu 

Registrar:    Bernie Mulheron 

 

Life Member   Brian Rees 

 

Our 68
th

 and 69
th

 Winners:   PPL 1, AAB 2. 

 

Runners up: 9A, 9e, 10D, 11D, 18G 

 

 Due to the removal of the flood lights at Oatley Park, by council, we received a letter 

within December stating that we would be receiving a full refund of original money paid 

by the club. 

 
_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

YEAR - 2004 

 
Juniors  5 

    Seniors  3  

 
President:    R. Klinker 

Vice President:   A. Comrie 

Secretary:    Marc Suter 

Treasurer:    Bernie Mulheron 

Registrar:    Michael Menton 

 

Life Member:   Ray Stevens 

 
PL - CLUB CHAMPIONS  

 

 

It was a sad year, as we saw the passing of one of our most respected members, Mr John 

(JC) Comrie. 

 

ASOW became an Incorporation at the end of 2004. 

Now known as ASOW Soccer Club INC. 

 

 

 
 

 

YEAR - 2005 
 

 

Juniors 

Seniors 

 

President:    R. Klinker 



Vice President:   A. Comrie – M.Davison 

Secretary:    Peter Smerley 

Treasurer:    Bernie Mulheron 

Registra:    Michael Menton 

 

Our 70
th

 / 71
st
 and 72

nd
 Winners:  11D , 16B and AAW 1 

 

Runners up:    10D , AAA 1 , AAC 1 

 

Another year saw the passing of one of our loved and long time Life Members,  

Mrs Beatie Klinker 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

    YEAR - 2006 

 
Juniors 

Seniors  
 
President:    R. Klinker 

Vice President:   Michael Davison 

Secretary:    Sylvia Nillsen 

Treasurer:    Bernie Mulheron 

Registrars:    Paul Wainwright (SNR) Michael Davison (JNR) 

 

Life Member:    David Rees 

 

Development application for lights at Gannons 8 was passed by council. Gannons 8 will 

be used in 2007 as a training ground and additional home playing field. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

All information contained in this club 

history was gathered from old club 

records. 

 

Every effort has been made to ensure 

that the information contained in this 

club history is accurate and free from 

omissions and error. 

 

Composed by Paul (Freddy) Beckett 

for and on behalf of ASOW Soccer 

Club Inc. 

 

              2009 

 
 
 

 

 

 

___________________________________________________



 

Additions to ASOW History 

 

YEAR  - 2007 

 
 

YEAR  - 2008 

 
President:    Bob Klinker 

Vice President:   Anthony Agius 

Secretary:    Grace Martin 

Treasurer:    Frank Sanzari 

Registrar:    Anthony Agius 

 

 

 

YEAR  - 2009 
 

President:    John Roche 

Vice President:   Susan Carmichael 

Secretary:    Grace Martin 

Treasurer:    Frank Sanzari 

Registrar:    Alan Comrie 

 

YEAR  - 2010 
 

Junior Teams  - 25  

Senior  Teams -    9 
Players   - 420 

President:    Anthony Agius 

Vice President:   Jamieson Louttit 

Secretary:    Richard Boardman 

Treasurer:    Frank Sanzari 

Registrar:    Garry Allen 

 

Life Member - Michael Davison  

Christine Davison 

 

Winners: 14A   

Runners Up: AA/E     

 

Finalists:   9D, 12G/A, 13B, 15A, 18G, 18A, AAW/A, PL/R 

 

50
th

 Anniversary Year   

Life Member Board made.  Presentation of awards to Bob, John & Ron Klinker and Alan 

Comrie at our celebration at Masos.  John Roche prepared the meals and the 

entertainment was the comedian Garry Who.  

A successful grant application allowed us to fully refit and paint  the canteen and gear 

shed, install an awning between the canteen and gear shed, purchase a new fridge, freezer, 

lawn mower, line marking equipment, music station, hot water equipment, coffee 

machine.   



 

 

YEAR  - 2011 

 
Junior Teams  -  27 

Senior  Teams -   11 
Players   - 462 

President:    A. Agius 

Vice President:   Jamieson Louttit 

Secretary:    Richard Boardman 

Treasurer:    Frank Sanzari 

Registrar:    Ray Yeung 

 

Life Member - Susan  Carmichael 

 Daniel Partridge 

 

Winners: Over 35/2      Premier League/ Reserves    

Runners Up: 15A,  16A,  AAW/1     

Finalists: 10D,  14G/A,  14A,  AA/E,  AA/F 

  

Gannons 8 was finally returfed. 

Non comp teams are U6 – U9 this year with the aim of having all kids 12 and under in 

non comp teams. 

Club Patron and newly appointed mayor of Hurstville Council, Steve McMahon, 

presented Player of the Year award in a Junior presentation day that was washed out and 

held in OWPS hall. 

With the help of Nick Chin, we rebranded our club with a new “fox” design and have 

introduced new merchandise including the “hoodies” which we hope will become very 

popular. 


